
Burtle Parish Council Summary – February 2019 

Highways Clerk to remind Highway dept of their request for reflectors on the bridge at 

Redgate.  

Catcott Broad Drove Highways have written to the people concerned about the electric 

cable that is regularly laid across the road to supply power to the horsebox, to inform them 

that it is an illegal practice and must be stopped. 

Planning Application for side extension, garage and alterations to front porch at Blagdon 

Cottage has been granted  

Sedgemoor Planning Committee Meeting 22nd January 2019 - Burtle applications 

considered and outcomes  

 Retrospective application for the change of use of part of the old Burtle Inn to 1 No. 

residential unit. Burtle Inn, Catcott Broad Drove, Burtle To grant permission  

Erection of 1 No. 4 bed semi detached house on site of demolished section of the Old Burtle 

Inn, Catcott Broad Drove, Burtle To grant delegated permission subject to amended 

description to confirm 3 bed property and to amend plan to show chimney   

 Variation of Condition 2 of Planning Permission 55/16/00008 (Change of use and 

conversion of building in use for education (Use Class D1) to a private dwelling with parking 

area and private garden (Use Class C3), and alterations to the existing vehicular access) to 

amend the design of the dwelling (part retrospective) at Edington Burtle Church of England 

School, Mark Road, Burtle To Defer the application for 2 meetings for clarification of plans 

and further consultation  

Churchyard boundary Cllrs have sought advice from Planning Officer and have agreed to 

erect temporary fencing where the hedge has been removed. With the consent of the 

church wardens, this temporary fencing will be erected on the church side of the boundary 

to shield the churchyard from the building works on the school site until a decision about 

permanent treatment of the boundary is made by the Sedgemoor Planning Committee.   

Annual Village Spring Clean will be held on Sunday 10th March meet at the hall at 10am. 

The usual free soup and pudding lunch will be provided for all volunteers. 

Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th march at 8pm. All parishioners are 

invited to attend this meeting of the parish.  

Next meeting Wednesday 6th February 2019 at 7.15pm in the Village Hall. This will be a 

short meeting to deal with urgent business before the start of the Annual Parish Meeting  

 

 


